
 

 

 
 
Nathan Heath 
Senior Planning Officer 
Department of Planning and Environment  
GPO Box 39  
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
Re: Major Projects – New Request for Advice – Upper South Creek Advanced Water 
Recycling Centre (SSI-8609189) (Penrith, Canterbury-Bankstown, Wollondilly Shire, 
Liverpool City, Fairfield City) 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on the Response to Submissions (RTS) for 
the State Significant Infrastructure for the Upper South Creek Advanced Water Recycling 
Centre (AWRC). 
  
Council Officers have reviewed the Submissions Report and are satisfied with the responses. 
Council reiterates the following points for consideration: 
  

1. Given that there are seldom interim options proposed that cater to demand, the timely 
construction of this facility is critical in the utility servicing in Liverpool's Growth Areas 
and a minimisation of delays would be much appreciated. 
 

2. All documents prepared in relation to heritage should be provided to Council's Local 
Studies section in the Library for future research opportunities in accordance with 
Council’s previous comments. 
 

3. It is anticipated that Council's initial contamination comments are to be actioned by the 
consent authority. 

  
Thank you for taking the time to consider Liverpool City Council's submission on the AWRC. 
If you have further questions, please contact Jerard Tungcab, Strategic Planner on 02 8711 
7860, or at tungcabj@liverpool.nsw.gov.au  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
 
Luke Oste 
Coordinator Strategic Planning 
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